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PLAIN LANGUAGE SUMMARY: UNDERSTANDING AND IMPROVING THE QUALITY OF PRIMARY CARE

Plain language summary

People in prison often have health that is worse than people who live in the community. We do not 
know much about the quality of prison health care (how good it is). We also do not know much 

about what happens when people in prison go to see their doctor or nurse for common conditions, like 
asthma or diabetes. We need to understand how the quality of prison health care can be made better. 
This is the purpose of this study.

Between 2019 and 2022, we worked with people who had knowledge about prison health care, and 
they helped us focus on what was most important about clinical aspects of the quality of prison health 
care. We looked at 25,000 prison medical records to see if there were patterns in the data (the medical 
records were anonymous, so we did not know who was who). There were big differences between 
prisons. People who were in prison with a long sentence had better-quality health care than those with a 
short sentence.

We talked with 21 people who had been in prison and 22 prison healthcare staff who told us that quality 
could be influenced by many different things. They told us that one of the biggest issues was not enough 
healthcare staff in each prison. We took a closer look at mental health and found that health care was 
sometimes better for people with mental illness and sometimes worse. Mental distress was considered 
part of prison life by many people.

Overall, we found that there is a large amount of difference in the quality of prison health care. This is 
probably related to how health care is organised in local areas and prisons.
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